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December 15, 2022 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chair 

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 

Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 

  

Re: Docket No. DG 22-045; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Winter 2022-2023 and Summer 2023 Cost of Gas 

 
 Docket No. DG 22-057; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 

 Keene Division Winter 2022-2023 Cost of Gas 

 

Dear Chair Goldner: 

The Motion for Rehearing of Order No. 26,737 filed in the above dockets earlier this 

date incorrectly stated that Northern Utilities’ tariff included the same Federal Reserve 

interest rate as appears in Liberty’s tariff.  The reference missed a revision to Northern’s tariff 

that now includes the Wall Street Journal rate.  The section including the Federal Reserve 

rate remains in the tariff, although superseded by the amendment. 

However, Liberty was correct in stating that every order approving Northern’s cost of 

gas rates since 2012 included the Federal Reserve rate, although it appears the orders issued 

after the 2018 change to Northern’s interest rate were in error.   

The substance of Liberty’s motion remains.  The Federal Reserve rate is and has 

always been in Liberty’s tariff. The Commission has always approved the Federal Reserve 

rate in Liberty’s cost of gas dockets.  Thus, Liberty maintains its request that the Commission 

reconsider its finding that including the Federal Reserve rate in the 2022 order was “error.”  

Thank you. 
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Daniel Goldner, Chair 

December 15, 2022 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

Cc: DG 22-045 service List 

 DG 22-057 service list 


